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From: Ed DeVilbiss <eddevilbiss@gmail.com>

Sent: Sunday, November 27, 2016 3:11 PM

Subject: Re: Governor Haley as UN Ambassador

Friends in SC, 

   This piece below clarifies a little known change in succession for Governor Haley.   Sure hope this 

concentration of power does not happen.  Hope you all had a good Thanksgiving.  ED 

 

http://www.thenerve.org/wearing-three-hats/ 

 

 

On Nov 25, 2016, at 1:13 PM, Ed DeVilbiss <eddevilbiss@gmail.com> wrote: 

Friends, 

   A friend sent this along as an interesting comment on our situation in South Carolina.  

ED 

 

> Dear Colleagues: 

 

> I delayed our leaving for Thanksgiving in Charlotte as this story is 

> just 

> too "delicious" to not comment. 

> 

> As you saw in the paper the other day, if Haley gets a Trump 

> appointment, 

> Henry McMasters (Lt. Gov.) by law, become the Governor and also by 

> law, 

> President Pro-tem of the Senate, Hugh Leatherman becomes the Lt. 

> Gov. 

> I understand the only way he can refuse is to resign. Either way SC 

> will 

> now have a chance to move forward without his interference. 

> 

> It is my understanding that Gov. Haley has not yet accepted, but 

> certainly 

> hope she does. It would be an excellent job for her and her future. 

> 

> 

> In addition, might it be possible for Tom Davis to be considered 

> for 

> President Pro-tem of the SC Senate? That would really bode well for 

> SC's future. There is probably not a single Republican in BC that 

> would be against it and would be willing to campaign for him. 

> 

> Happy Thanksgiving! 

> 
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> 

 

 

 


